MYS BOARD MEETING MINUTES
August 29, 2012
PRESENT:
Maureen Dalbec, Jane Scott Jones, Mike Slavik, Peter Freire, Juan Aguilar, Eric Reed, Suzanne Deitch, Bill Gray, Dean Cretsinger, Marc Noe, Ray Crawford,
GUESTS:
Louise Waxler, Executive Director; Eileen Hopkins, Club Administrator 
                       Melissa Riemer, Associate Club Administrator

                       Lucas Cook, MPS Coach       
Meeting was called to order at 7:40 PM by Maureen Dalbec, MYS Chairman

Approval of the Minutes:

Motion to approve the Minutes of MYS’ Board Meeting on July 25, 2012 was made and seconded.

Minutes of the July Board Meeting were approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:  Eric Reed, MYS Treasurer

· Monthly Financial Update

· Eric Reed provided the Board with monthly updates.
· Preliminary FY 2012 Financials
· Will be sent to Board in August 
· Final results and tax return to follow.
· Please let Eric know if you have any financial questions any time.
· Office Lease

· MYS continues to work with Brian Luwis on acquiring office space in McLean.

Field Development Report:  Bill Gray, Director

· Madeira Proposal
· Executive Committee of the Madeira Board has deferred the proposal for 2-3 years.
· Community Field Updates
· Bill Gray updated the Board on construction and future closures due to construction in McLean.
· No news concerning changes to LP #2 and #3
· Salona Park Meeting is scheduled for October 4 at 7:30 PM at the MCC.
· Full archaeological studies will be done at Langley Forks Park according to Dave Boden of the National Park Service in advance of any field development plans.
Executive Director Report:  Louise Waxler, Executive Director

· Letters of Employment

· Travel coaches/AGDs have been ratified and returned for the 2012-2013 season.

· Offer has been extended to AGD for U14-U18 Girls

· Labor Day Tournament

· Brad Roos will be invited to the September Board Meeting to give a full report about the tournament.

· Recreation/SFL equipment

· Will be delivered at the coaches meetings September 4-6.

· Director of Coaching

· 64 applications have been received as of 8/26; deadline is 8/31.

· Top 10-12 candidates will be reviewed by a small committee.

· Phone and in person interviews to follow.

· Strategic Plan

· Consultant Marcia McDermott is reviewing and tabulating responses received from BOD/staff.

· Meeting planned to focus on strategic plan for the club.
· Maryland Soccerplex
· Louise Waxler was invited to the Soccerplex to review their plans for refurbishing grass fields in the complex. 
· Possibly MYS could consult with the new fields person they have hired for their grass field improvements.
Associate Club Administrator Report:  Melissa Riemer
· Fall Season Field Assignments

· Practice field assignments have been challenging. 

· Loss of daylight in the fall

· Working with Jane Scott Jones on game field assignments for the Recreation and SFL teams.

· Travel game schedules are coming out soon.
· Reporting of Field Issues
· Staff has been encouraged to report any problems 

· Field and equipment
· Appears to be too many teams assigned to a field for practice
· Korrio System Review 

· Melissa Riemer has had further discussions with the vendor regarding MYS fields scheduling features.
· American Eagle has also approached MYS regarding system development.

· Rained Out
· Reviewed for immediate implementation
· System will send a text to a mobile device when any of the fields in the club are closed, even if it is a field their child does not play on.  

· No cost associated with implementation

· Families can opt in or out of participation

· Game Day
· Will evaluate possibility of usage of Spring Hill Rec Field #4 

· MPS/Travel Team Roster Check 

· Being done pro-actively this year due to board policy that players must be registered and have made a minimum payment to be placed on their Travel Team Roster 
· County Maintenance of Turf Fields
· Eric Reed requested status 
· Troy from the turf crew is supposed to provide MYS with a schedule and confirmation when maintenance is completed.

House/SFL Report:  Jane Scott Jones, Director of Recreation
                                Suzanne Deitch, Deputy Director of Recreation

· Late Registrations

· Recreation Teams (U6-U11) we can add players

· SFL Teams….. most had to be registered by August 1; we registered 36 teams which is 4 fewer than last Fall
· Juniors has really affected U8 girls count in house league.

· Age Group Development

· U6 Parent & Child Clinic will be held Sept 15.

· U7s will continue to practice Academy Style with lesson plans distributed every 2 weeks by Marianna Sullivan.

· Extra support will be provided to new U8 coaches.

· U9s Game Guidance Needed

· Exploring  assigning technical staff help on Saturdays at their games

· Boys and Girls will be playing side by side at the MYS Field
Pre-Season Coach’s Meetings
· Recreation and Travel will both host meetings

· Rec/SFL – September 4-6 at Churchill Elementary School
· Travel – Tuesday, September 4 at McLean High School

· Insurance & Safety Issues will be covered

· Concussions are to be on the agenda for all meetings.

Club Administrator Report: Eileen Hopkins
· MYS Summer Camp

· Finishing up the week of August 27
· Camp has been very successful this summer.
· Staff adjustments are made on a weekly basis based on how many players are registered for each session.
· Fall 2012 Registration

· Registration totals for all programs total more than 2,800 players

· Monday Training sessions already exceed 160 players, although MYS expects that number to grow in the next couple of weeks. 

New Business:

· Google Email
· Louise Waxler would like all board members to use their gmail addresses for all club operations.
· Staff including Louise Waxler. Eileen Hopkins and Melissa Riemer are already using their gmail accounts.  
· Juan Aguilar, MYS’ IT Director, volunteered to help any of the board members with the conversion.

· MYS Director of Coaching Position
· Many candidates have submitted applications/resumes
· Candidate pool is being evaluated by a committee headed by the Executive Director.
Adjournment:  There being no further business, the board meeting was adjourned at 9:10 PM by MYS Chair, Maureen Dalbec.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator
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